
Watertown Park & Rec Commission:   

I am writing you to request a waiver of field rental fees for the use of the Brandt-Quirk Park 

baseball/softball fields on August 2-4, 2024.  

The Windmill league supports girls’ fastpitch softball teams from throughout Southcentral Wisconsin. 

Players range in age from 7 to 17 years old. This year, a total of 104 community-based teams are 

participating in the league, with a large number of them representing community rec level programs.  

Watertown Girls’ Fastpitch has hosted the Windmill League end-of-year tournament for over 20 years. 

In the past, we have not been charged for field rentals for this tournament. This event brings 70-80 

teams, along with families, to the City of Watertown over three days.  

We would like to continue to host the tournament for the Windmill League. However, Watertown Girls’ 

Fastpitch cannot absorb the cost of field rentals to host the tournament on behalf of the Windmill 

League. On behalf of the Watertown Girls’ Fastpitch Board, I ask you to waive the field rental fees for 

August 2-4, 2024. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Steve Schroeder 

Watertown Girls’ Fastpitch 

Board Member 


